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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:  Proposed Ordinance 2011-0393 would create efficiencies in the administration of parks and recreation capital projects. 
SUMMARY:
 
The proposed budget transfers responsibility for managing parks capital projects from the Facilities Management Division (FMD) to Parks. Proposed Ordinance 2011-0393 updates the King County Code provisions that describe the responsibilities of these agencies to effectuate this change. (The proposed ordinance can be found at Tab 7 in councilmember notebooks.)
ANALYSIS:

The Executive’s 2012 proposed budget moves 3.0 FTE Capital Project Managers from FMD to Parks and adds a new 1.0 Business and Finance Officer III FTE to support the project managers. These staff will be budgeted in Parks, but charge time to capital projects supported by the Parks levy. 
While this transfer increases the Parks budget by $540,936 and 4.0 FTE, there is a corresponding decrease in FMD of 4.75 FTE and $624,574, yielding a net savings of $83,638 in 2012. Parks indicates that this will help streamline coordination and will increase responsiveness to stakeholders throughout all project phases. This also creates a single line of accountability because the project managers will reside in Parks.
REASONABLENESS:
Staff analysis of Proposed Ordinance 2011-0393 is complete. It would be a reasonable and prudent business and policy decision to take action on the legislation at this time.

INVITED:
· Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
· Kevin Brown, Director, Parks Division

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Fiscal Note
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